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Editorial 

Annual Gathering 2012 
The fourth Annual Gathering of Eco-Congregation 

Scotland was held on 21st April at Bridge of Allan.  

Ewan Aitken, Convener of Eco-Congregation Scotland 

welcomed over 100 participants to the event. 

 

The keynote speaker was Stewart Stevenson MSP, 

Minister for Environment and Climate Change.  

 

Mr Stevenson told the meeting that the Scottish 

Government recognises the ethical and moral 

dimension of climate change and is pleased to support 

Eco-Congregation Scotland.  The Minister took 

questions from the floor of the meeting which raised 

the following points: 

¶ The Scottish Government shares the concerns 

of congregations about changes to the Feed-

in Tariff for solar panels, which was not well 

handled. However, there are other 

opportunities emerging such as ground source 

heat pumps. 

¶ Carbon capture is an option to help continue 

using coal. There is potential to develop this 

technology in Scotland but it is not a long 

term answer. Peterhead power station is the 

most likely option for CCS in Scotland. 

¶ Planning and listed building status can be an 

issue. Historic Scotland need to respond 

positively. 

¶ Fracking: Stewart Stevenson said he thought 

this was unlikely in Scotland in the near term. 

¶ Climate justice ς following the debate in 

parliament, an international climate justice 

fund will be announced in near future. 

[update:  this was launched in June by former 

Irish president Mary Robinson and Eco-

Congregation Scotland was invited]. 

The workshops proved very popular. We have a full 

report of the event available here (PDF file): 

http://gh.cm/N5haT5 

The date and location of ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ƎŀǘƘŜǊing will be 

publicised shortly. 

http://gh.cm/N5haT5
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Network News 

New Esk and Tweed Network 
Representatives of eight churches, situated in the Esk 

and Tweed area, met in Carlops Church on Monday 

26th March for the launch of the new Eco-

Congregation Esk and Tweed Network. Speakers from 

Carlops, Eddleston, Lyne and Manor, Peebles Old, 

Penicuik North,  Penicuik Sacred Heart and the 

parishes of Upper Tweeddale, gave short 

ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǘƛƻƴǎ ŘŜǎŎǊƛōƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ Ψ9ŎƻΩ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ 

churches. 

 

Claudia Beamish (see photo), MSP for the South of 

Scotland and Shadow Minister for the Environment 

and Climate Change, then cut a cake to celebrate the 

event and, after  refreshments and a chance to 

exchange ideas, the guest speaker was introduced. 

Ewan Aitken is Secretary of the Church and Society 

Council of the Church of Scotland and Chair of Eco-

Congregation Scotland. He gave a most inspiring talk 

about the effect that churches, working with their 

communities, can have in helping to spread the 

message of the need to live a more sustainable 

lifestyle. He praised what was already being done and 

urged those present to carry the work forward by 

sharing ideas and activities. 

It was agreed that the next meeting would be hosted 

by Peebles Old Parish Church and would be held in 

October. 

Anyone interested in learning more about the Esk and 

Tweed Network can visit their dedicated network web 

page here: http://gh.cm/LMniU1 

News from Churches 

Award for Alexandria Parish Church 

 

Alexandria Parish Church  has received their 1st Eco-

Congregation Award.  

 

Principally the award was awarded for: 

¶ The strong leadership and support for the 

incorporation of environmental stewardship 

in Christian life demonstrated by the clergy. 

¶ Imaginative re-use of materials,  including the 

recycling of the wood from the old pine pews 

as bookcases and the creation of a library of 

ōƻƻƪǎ ŀƴŘ 5±5Ωǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΦ 

 

The award was presented by Stephen Alexander from 

Helensburgh URC church who is a member of the Eco-

Congregation Scotland board. 

 

In the photo from left to right: Stephen Alexander 

(Trustee, Eco-Congregation Scotland), Councillor 

Jackie Sorrell; Mary Sweetland (Eco-Congregation 

Convener Alexandria Parish Church); Councillor 

Martin Rooney. 

 

 

 

 

http://gh.cm/LMniU1
http://www.alexandriaparishchurch.co.uk/


Eco-Congregation Scotland Newsletter                                                                                                      Issue 21 March 2012 
 

3 

Helensburgh & Lomond Coffee Morning 
A big thank you to Helensburgh and Lomond Network 

for raising £140 during the jointly organised coffee 

morning! They did really well under stiff competition 

from other events in the area. There were information 

stands, the FoodPrint game, beekeepers and of course 

refreshments for sale. A great initiative which we 

hope will inspire other networks and eco-

congregations. 

 

(Photos:  Elizabeth Lambert) 

 
 

 
 

2nd Eco-Congregation Award to 

Wellington Church 
Wellington Church in Glasgow has received their 2nd 

Eco-Congregation Award. Congratulations! 

 
 

Principally the award was awarded for: 

¶ The emphasis on care for the environment as 

part of worship and the extent to which this 

has been linked to social, environmental and 

economic justice is exemplary. 

¶ The recycling and resource use ethic, using 

the 3Rs principles, which are embedded in the 

infrastructure of the congregation. 

¶ The strong engagement with the local 

community through the work with Hillhead 

School, consistent support of the local eco-

congregation network and other church 

groupings. 

Eco-/ƻƴƎǊŜƎŀǘƛƻƴ !ǿŀǊŘ ŦƻǊ {ǘ bƛƴƛŀƴΩǎ 

Old Parish Church, Stirling 
{ǘ bƛƴƛŀƴΩǎ hƭŘ tŀǊƛǎƘ /ƘǳǊŎƘ Ƙŀǎ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ мst 

Eco-Congregation Award. 

 

 
(Photo: Donald Reid) 

 

 

 

http://wc.thischurch.org/
http://www.panoramio.com/user/3170665/tags/Stirlingshire
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Principally the award was awarded for: 

¶ The remarkable, extensive and innovative 

project to reduce the carbon footprint of the 

Parish Halls and the church, including an air 

heat pump system, improved insulation and 

secondary glazing achieving 50% reducing in 

energy consumption. Replacing the high 

energy use and inefficient electric radiator is 

particularly impressive. Increase of usage as a 

result of improvements is obviously an added 

bonus. 

¶ The way in which the work on the church 

building has been used to help people think 

about environmental matters in other parts of 

life, so that many members of the 

congregation are now looking to do similar 

things. 

¶ The various activities by different groups in 

the church to include and embed creation 

care themes into the worship and devotional 

ƭƛŦŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΣ ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ 

educational programme, the bible study 

group and the ongoing stewardship work. 

¶ The waste recycling systems that have been 

put in place and planters which have been 

built and installed in the grounds of the halls. 

¶ The use of the bi-monthly magazine to report 

on progress and provide carbon cutting ideas. 

Impressive work from Dunscore Parish 

Church 
Dunscore Parish Church, one of our 3rd Award 

winners, impresses with dedicated work to make their 

members aware of their continued energy use 

through the introduction of a personal carbon 

footprint monitoring form. This includes lots of useful 

energy information and offers a carbon footprint 

calculation service to all members. A copy can be 

downloaded here (Word Format): 

http://gh.cm/N5UIwx 

It is very encouraging to see this type of follow-up 

work and we hope it will inspire other eco-

congregations. 

 

New Worship Material by Carlops Parish 

Church 
Every year since it was established in 2006, the Eco 

Group at Carlops Parish Church 

has designed and delivered an 

ά9Ŏƻ-ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜέ ƻƴ ŀ ǘƘŜme chosen 

by its members. 

These services have been created 

by a small team chosen by the 

group ς different people 

participating each year ς and then 

delivered by two or three of that 

team. 

These are now available for 

download from the Church web site here: 

http://www.carlopschurch.org/eco-services.html 

 

Arbroath Old and Abbey Church Eco 

Newsletter 

 

Arbroath Old and Abbey Church has its own 

newsletter promoting their Eco-Congregation 

activities.  A copy of the latest edition can be read 

online here: http://gh.cm/L5huA1 

New Registration 
Mure Memorial Church Glasgow. 

 

http://gh.cm/N5UIwx
http://www.carlopschurch.org/eco-services.html
http://gh.cm/L5huA1
http://www.mure.org/
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Kemnay Kirk Project 

 

Kemany Parish Church in Aberdeenshire recently 

installed  a new heating and lighting system. They 

would be happy to share information about their 

work with other congregations.  For a full report click 

here (PDF file): http://gh.cm/LMtE63 

 

Beach Clean in Fairlie 
We have received some fantastic photos from Fairlie 

Parish Church of the Fairlie cubs and brownies out on 

a beach clean in April organised by the church. Well 

done everyone! 

 

 

Helensburgh Eco-Congregations in Beach 

Clean Up 
Twenty volunteers from the three eco-congregations 

in Helensburgh cleaned the beach from Kidston Park 

to Cairndhu. 

The rubbish had mainly been washed up from the 

River Clyde,  but there was also a large amount of 

food litter. The group removed several large items of 

furniture, piping and pallets. The smaller items in 

great number were plastic bottle tops and cotton bud 

sticks. The local churches do this beach clean each 

year. This year there were fewer big items like tyres, 

but more smaller items like cans and bottles. The 

beach would look so much better, if people took more 

care disposing of their rubbish. 

Pictured below are some of the Eco-Congregation 

volunteers. 

 

 

International News 

Rio +20 

Although the Rio +20 conference is now passed we 

thought it was worth sharing this article. 

The continuing inaction on 

climate change is having a 

devastating impact on our 

neighbours in the global south. 

There is an opportunity to 

make lasting and effective 

change - we must take it 

SCIAF wants the world leaders gathering in Rio for the 

UN Conference on Sustainable Development (20th-

22nd June) to take action for a sustainable and just 

world. SCIAF's President, Bishop Peter Moran, is one 

of over 50 churches and civil society leaders to have 

signed a statement for the conference. The statement 

http://www.kemnaykirk.org.uk/
http://gh.cm/LMtE63
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identifies principles for lasting changes to help 

encourage sustainable development and end poverty. 

It is time for world governments to prioritise the basic 

needs and rights of communities living in poverty. 

They must have access to water, food, energy and the 

right to earn from the trade of their natural resources. 

SCIAF will be represented in Rio by the CIDSE network 

of catholic development agencies. CIDSE will run a 

series of events aimed at exploring issues such as 

over-consumption of resources, impacts of new 

'green technologies' in developing countries, 

alternatives to GDP-measured growth and the future 

of international action to tackle poverty and climate 

change. 

Read the briefing written by SCIAF Policy Officer Jill 

Wood for Scottish Climate Change Minister Stewart 

Stevenson in preparation for Rio here:  

http://gh.cm/LMudg6 

Hungary 
By Alison Boyes, Eco-Congregation board member and 

member of Dunscore Parish Church. 

70 years ago this month, Jane Haining set out from 

Dunscore to take up her post as matron at the Jewish 

Girls` Home in Budapest. She could not know then 

that her journey would ultimately end in Auschwitz, 

where she died in 1944. 

 

On my first visit to Hungary in April this year, I thought 

often of how Jane had travelled over land and sea 

from a small Scottish village to do God`s work far from 

friends and family. Trying to learn a few words of 

Hungarian before leaving home, I was full of 

admiration for the clever woman (once Modern Dux 

at Dumfries Academy) who became fluent in the 

language. 

Adrian Shaw (Climate Change Officer of the Church of 

Scotland) and I were on a different kind of mission ς 

to encourage care for God`s creation in a country 

which was keen to start up an Eco-Congregation 

movement of its own. We had been invited by the 

Reformed Church of Hungary (RCH) who had 

organised a national conference (Okogyulekezet) at 

which we were to speak. 

Arriving 2 days before the conference, we had time 

for several meetings (and meals) with members of the 

newly-formed Eco-Congregational Council. One of 

these was Barbara Botos, Head of National Climate 

Change Policy, who had recently represented Hungary 

at Durban. Over lunch (pancakes with spinach and 

sour cream) we learned how Hungary relies on 

Russian gas and oil for most of its energy needs, 

supplemented by nuclear power. As in Scotland, 

carbon emissions have fallen due to the loss of heavy 

industry. Emissions are lower per capita than ours, but 

they have less opportunity for developing renewable 

energy technologies since Hungary is landlocked, 

quite flat and not very windy. We did visit an 

impressive Eco project, however, at the Bethesda 

Childrens` Hospital where low energy heating (and 

cooling ς it was 30 degrees C outside) was provided by 

a mix of solar power and air to water heat pumps. 

The conference, organised by Tamas Kodacsy, who is 

a pastor and the Project Leader, went very well. In the 

morning there were presentations on the theological 

and scientific perspectives on climate change. 

Fortunately Adrian and I were provided with an 

excellent translator called Dora, who sat between us 

and whispered an English version of everything that 

was said. She was glad of a break for lunch (soup 

followed by chicken, mounds of mashed potatoes, dill 

pickles and paprika sauce ς we never went hungry in 

Hungary!).  

After lunch, Adrian spoke about Eco-Congregation  

and I gave a presentation about the work we have 

been doing in Dunscore. We spoke a few sentences at 

http://gh.cm/LMudg6
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a time and Dora translated, which was fine until she 

misunderstood the kind of Pub in which we hold our 

meetings..I had to explain that the Flying Pig was the 

kind of place where we held knitting bees, not knife 

fights! In the discussions which followed, there was a 

lot of enthusiasm for setting up Eco-Congregations 

and also for twinning between churches in Scotland 

and Hungary to share ideas about how to care for the 

environment. Many congregations already celebrate 

Creationtide in September and October, and they also 

have a scheme called Egyhaztaji, through which 

farmers markets are run by local churches.  

 

In between the meetings and visits, Adrian and I were 

taken on sightseeing trips which included the 

Parliament, the castle, and the Chain Bridge (built by 

Scottish engineers).I was also able to spend an 

evening with Margit Halasz, the teacher from 

Vorosmaty School who came to Dunscore last August.  

 

One of the highlights for me was Communion on 

Sunday morning at St Columba`s, the Scots Kirk, 

where Jane Haining worshipped, and where there are 

memorials to her from both the Church of Scotland 

and the local Jewish community. The minister (Rev 

Aaron Stevens) is coming to Dunscore for our special 

service on June 3rd.  

 

Throughout our visit, I was impressed by the 

friendliness and hospitality of everyone we met. I can 

understand how Jane Haining must have fallen in love 

with this beautiful city and its people. I am so grateful 

to have had the chance to go, to spread the message 

of Eco-Congregation and to further the link between 

Dunscore and Budapest. 

Ghana 
In April, Eco-Congregation Scotland hosted a visit by 

Charles Agboklu of the Evangelical Presbyterian 

Church of Ghana. Charles visited congregations in 

Arbroath and gave two workshops at our annual 

gathering  

 

during which he told us that: 

¶ The EP  Church has  a  track record  of 

involvement in agriculture and environment 

issues, for example through an Agenda 21 

project  on  tree planting and woodland 

management.  It has worked with 

communities to help them plant and manage 

community forests in areas prone to 

deforestation. 

¶ The climate change  project is responding to 

the desertification of northern Ghana and has  

included introducing new drought resistant 

crop varieties and changed crop planting. 

¶ It has set up RELBONET (Religious bodies 

Network on Climate Change) with other 

churches and Muslim organisations, including 

the Chief Imam and has been a leading player 

in the All Africa Conference of Churches work 

on climate change. 

¶ The aim of the EP Church is now to become 

the foremost green religious institution in 

Ghana, supporting and training teachers to 

promote eco-clubs in schools and establishing 

eco-congregations.  You can access RELBONET 

by clicking on the link: 

http://r elbonet.wordpress.com/ 

The Evangelical Presbyterian Church of Ghana 

homepage:  http://www.epchurchghana.org/ 

http://relbonet.wordpress.com/
http://www.epchurchghana.org/
http://2.bp.blogspot.com/-YXuUgUfnPtM/T8SqSjYlJMI/AAAAAAAAA1U/ltSdGHVGGyI/s1600/Konf%2012.jpg
http://2.bp.blogspot.com/-YXuUgUfnPtM/T8SqSjYlJMI/AAAAAAAAA1U/ltSdGHVGGyI/s1600/Konf%2012.jpg
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Other News 

Hunterston Power Station 
As many of our supporters will know, there had been 

a proposal to build a new coal fired power station at 

Hunterston. More than 22,000 objections were made 

to the planning application ς making it apparently the 

most unpopular planning application in Scottish 

history and showing the strength of public feeling 

against it. A number of church groups including 

Christian Aid and the Church of Scotland opposed the 

application. 

It has just been announced that Ayrshire Power has 

shelved the project citing funding issues. This is a 

great victory for all the people who campaigned 

against it and it shows what is possible with grass 

roots community action. 

Heart & Soul Event 
Eco-Congregation Scotland met many friends, old and 

new, at the Church of Scotland Heart and Soul event 

held on the Sunday of General Assembly week. The 

event had over 8,000 visitors and Eco-Congregation 

handed out leaflets  and encouraged people to sign up 

to receive further information about getting involved. 

 

 
 

The logo and photo banners seen in this photograph 

are available for loan to networks and congregations 

running outdoor events.  They are waterproof and 

windproof ς ideal for our Scottish summer weather! 

Christian Aid Scotland 
Christian Aid Scotland and Eco-Congregation Scotland 

have been working in partnership for the past year to 

help churches understand how their treatment of the 

environment here has an effect on the lives of people 

in developing countries. 

 

 
 

Eco-Congregation Scotland is an ecumenical charity 

helping church congregations link environmental 

issues to their Christian faith, and encouraging them 

to take practical action in their church and 

community.  We address climate change by 

encouraging energy management and sustainable 

living and support churches to do this through local 

networks, conferences, written material and hands on 

support. 

 

Christian Aid is the official relief and development 

agency of the 40 British and Irish churches and works 

to support sustainable development, alleviate 

poverty, support civil society and provide disaster 

relief in South America, the Caribbean, the Middle 

East, Africa and Asia. Christian Aid campaigns to 

change the rules and systems that keep people poor, 

speaking out on issues such as Tax Justice, trade 

justice, climate change, and Third World debt. 

Christian Aid has fought poverty for more than 65 

years. 

 

Christian Aid and Eco-Congregation Scotland are 

working together because we are both concerned 

about the effect climate change is having on the 

poorest people in the world. We believe that climate 

change is a justice issue with the poorest countries in 

our world affected by the countries that have the 

most. 

 

Christian Aid say: 

Scientists predict that at the current rate of carbon 

emissions tens of millions more people will go hungry 

in the next couple of decades as agricultural yields 

diminish across the globe.  
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And if nothing is done to stem a rise of 2°C in global 

average temperatures by 2050 ς they say ς 250 

million more people will be forced to leave their 

homes. 

Around 30 million more people will go hungry as 

agricultural yields go into recession across the globe. 

One to three billion people will suffer acute water 

shortages, while nearly a fifth of Bangladesh will be 

submerged as sea levels rise.    

 

Practical actions taken by eco-congregations include: 

 

¶ Monitoring the carbon footprints of their 

church buildings. 

¶ Insulation of church buildings. 

¶ Installation of more efficient heating systems. 

¶ Installation of micro-renewable power 

sources like solar panels. 

¶ Recycling and reuse projects. 

¶ Encouraging walking and cycling to church 

instead of using a car. 

¶ Engaging with the local community through 

environmental events like litter picking. 

 

Our two organisations run complimentary 

programmes to address these issues. Christian Aid 

carries out work in developing countries to adapt to 

the effects of climate change and campaigns for 

governments to take action on reducing greenhouse 

gas emissions.  Eco-Congregation Scotland helps local 

churches take practical action to reduce their impact 

on the environment. The two activities are equally 

important and by combining our efforts we are 

reaching people who have an interest in helping 

ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƛƴ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƛƴƎ ŎƻǳƴǘǊƛŜǎΣ ōǳǘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƪƴƻǿ ǘƻƻ 

much about climate change. 

 

Over the past year we have run a series of joint 

roadshows in Perth, Inverness, Falkirk, Dumfries and 

Ruthergken. Further roadshows are planned. We are 

both members of Stop Climate Chaos Scotland and 

work together to ensure that the concerns of the 

churches are included in their campaigns. 

 

We will continue our workshops through 2012 and 

will also be taking some campaigning action together.  

 

Sustainable Agriculture Report 
The board of Eco-Congregation Scotland have 

ŜƴŘƻǊǎŜŘ ǘƘŜ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ƻŦ {ŎƻǘƭŀƴŘΩǎ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ƻƴ 

ǎǳǎǘŀƛƴŀōƭŜ ŀƎǊƛŎǳƭǘǳǊŜ ǘƛǘƭŜŘ άhǳǊ 5ŀƛƭȅ .ǊŜŀŘέΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ 

was launched at the Royal Highland Show. For further 

information click here:  http://gh.cm/LMr9AB 

 

Recycling facilities from Blythswood Care 
The charity Blythswood Care 

offer recycling bins for churches 

with goods donated being sold to 

raise funds for the charity or 

recyled through other channels. 

 

For further information see this leaflet (PDF file): 

http://gh.cm/IUfDE1 

 

Special offer for Eco-Congregations on 

the Dyson Airblade hand dryer. 
The Dyson AirbladeTM is a hand dryer that has a 

significantly lower carbon footprint compared to 

other hand dryers. 

 

According to a Life Cycle Analysis carried out by a 

leading research institute it concludes that the Dyson 

Airblade hand dryer has the lowest environmental 

impact of a range of hand drying systems from paper 

towels to other warm air dryers. 

http://gh.cm/LMr9AB
http://www.blythswood.org/
http://gh.cm/IUfDE1
http://msl.mit.edu/publications/HandDryingLCA-ExecutiveSummary.pdf
http://msl.mit.edu/publications/HandDryingLCA-ExecutiveSummary.pdf
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In fact, this leading research institute concluded that 

paper towels and standard warm air dryers are the 

two worst performing type of hand drying for the 

environment 

The Airblade is already in use in a number of churches 

including Dalgety Parish Church: 

As one of the few meeting places in this new 

community, Dalgety Parish Church is always busy ς as 

well as accommodating a large range of church and 

community groups, five days a week the halls are 

home to a toddler playgroup and an Out of School 

Club for primary school children. The facilities have to 

withstand lots of use, especially the main washrooms, 

where paper towels were installed to dry hands. 

However they were costing the church too much 

(£1,750 in 2008 alone) so the Treasurer, Bruce 

aŀǊǎƘŀƭƭΣ ŘŜŎƛŘŜŘ ǘƻ ǎŜŀǊŎƘ ŦƻǊ ŀƴ ŀƭǘŜǊƴŀǘƛǾŜΦ άLǘ 

ǿŀǎƴΩǘ ƻƴƭȅ ǘƘŜ ŦƛƴŀƴŎƛŀƭ Ŏƻǎǘ ǘƘŀǘ ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴŜŘ ǳǎΣέ 

explains BrǳŎŜΦ ά!ǎ ŀ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ƻŦ 9Ŏƻ /ƻƴƎǊŜƎŀǘƛƻƴΣ 

(which recognises the environmental work by UK 

churches) we knew that paper towels contribute to 

landfill and are carbon intensive to manufacture, 

transport and collect ς so the replacement dryer 

would need to have a low environmental impact as 

ǿŜƭƭΦά ά²Ŝ ŦƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜ 5ȅǎƻƴ !ƛǊōƭŀŘŜϰ ƘŀƴŘ ŘǊȅŜǊ 

ǿŜōǎƛǘŜΣέ ǎŀȅǎ .ǊǳŎŜΦ άLǘ ŎŀƭŎǳƭŀǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǎŀǾƛƴƎǎ ǿŜΩŘ 

make if we replaced paper towels with the Dyson 

ƳŀŎƘƛƴŜΦ bŜȄǘ ǿŜ ŀǎƪŜŘ ŦƻǊ ŀ ŘŜƳƻƴǎǘǊŀǘƛƻƴΦέ 5ȅǎƻƴ 

visited the church hall witƘ ŀ ŘŜƳƻ ƪƛǘΦ ά²Ŝ ǿŜǊŜ ŀƭƭ 

ƛƳǇǊŜǎǎŜŘΣέ ŎƻƳƳŜƴǘǎ .ǊǳŎŜΦ ά¢Ŝƴ ǎŜŎƻƴŘǎ ǘƻ ŘǊȅ 

hands and far less expensive than paper towels. We 

installed two units straight away ς ǘƘŜȅΩǾŜ ƭƻǿŜǊŜŘ 

ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΩǎ Ŏƻǎǘǎ ŀƴŘ ŜƴǾƛǊƻƴƳŜƴǘŀƭ ƛƳǇŀŎǘΦέ 

Eco-Congregation Scotland is not endorsing this 

product, but we know that a number of congregations 

are interested in it and some have used it successfully. 

Scott Coppola Electrical Distributors (EEL) are offering 

a discount to churches who wish to install Airblade 

and we are happy to pass this on to any congregations 

who are interested. The dryers would be ordered 

using a special discount code from an electrical 

wholesaler )Scott Coppola Electrical Distributors)and 

installed by your usual electrician.  

It may be possible to fund the installation costs from 

an interest free loan from the Energy Saving Trust . 

Distributor providing the discount: 

  Scott Coppola Electrical Distributors 

  27 West Bowling Green Street 

  Edinburgh 

  EH6 5NX 

  0131 553 6611 

This article is based on the experience of some 

congregations. Other hand driers are available. 

 

The Life of Trees and the Tree of Life 

 

! wƻŎƘŀΩǎ 2012 Environment Resource Pack has been 

published and is all about trees. Why trees? Martin 

[ǳǘƘŜǊ ǎŀƛŘΥ άDƻŘ ǿǊƛǘŜǎ ǘƘŜ DƻǎǇŜƭΣ ƴƻǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ .ƛōƭŜ 

ŀƭƻƴŜ ōǳǘ ƻƴ ǘǊŜŜǎΣ ŦƭƻǿŜǊǎΣ ŎƭƻǳŘǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǘŀǊǎΦέ The 

pack contains a variety of documents in Word and 

Adobe PDF form, along with PowerPoint 

presentations, and a short downloadable video 

suitable for showing in a church service. 

For further information and to download the material 

please go here:  http://gh.cm/PhrPkW 

 

Energy Saving Scotland advice centres 
We have received this information which may be of 

interest to eco-congregations: 

The Energy Saving Scotland advice network is funded 

by the Scottish Government and managed by the 

Energy Saving Trust. 

 

http://www.energysavingtrust.org.uk/scotland/Take-action/Grants-and-savings/Energy-saving-grants-and-offers
http://gh.cm/PhrPkW
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We provide free, impartial advice on how to reduce 

your carbon dioxide (CO2) emissions and save money, 

in your home, business, community or car. 

Our network of local advice centres operates across 

Scotland giving free, impartial energy efficiency advice 

to householders, community groups, businesses and 

the public sector. 

Call free on 0800 512 012 during office hours to speak 

to a specialist advisor in your nearest Energy Saving 

Scotland advice centre. 

We help small to medium sized businesses, 

community groups, charities and not-for-profit 

organisations across Scotland cut energy usage and 

get the most out of the energy they do use. 

Our Local Business Advisors can help small to medium 

sized businesses and charities make best use of the 

many energy and resource efficiency schemes 

provided by Energy Saving Trust and other 

government funded organisations. 

We can also help you take advantage of tax incentives 

and interest free loans to help finance improvements. 

 

Energy Survey Questionnaire 

The first stage to improving your energy and resource 

position is to allow us to carry out an Energy Review 

for your organisation. 

Fill in our Energy Survey Questionnaire and let us see 

copies of your energy bills, preferably for a full year. 

One of our local Business Advisors will then arrange 

for you to access advice that's tailored specifically to 

your needs. 

Click here to download the Energy Survey 

Questionnaire (Word Format document): 

http://gh.cm/LMwEiT 

Scottish Pilgrim Routes Forum 
A Scottish Pilgrim Routes Forum has recently been set 

up for the sharing of information about existing and 

planned routes, and it is hoped that local  

groups will be set up to develop new routes, to 

regenerate communities and to promote sustainable 

offroad travel.  For more details, contact Nick Cooke 

at mailto:Nick@clearserv.co.uk or call 07901 916884 

You can find out more about the alliance of religion 

ŀƴŘ ŎƻƴǎŜǊǾŀǘƛƻƴ ΨDǊŜŜƴ tƛƭƎǊƛƳ /ƛǘƛŜǎΩ ŀǘΥ  

www.arcworld.org/projects.asp?projectID=521 

 

Stirling North Church cuts its carbon 

footprint by over 50%!  
Stirling North Parish Church located in the Braehead 

area of the town has invested in energy management 

measures leading to big cuts in its carbon footprint 

and fuel bills.   

 

The Church, which was built in 1971, was originally 

heated by electric storage heaters.  These have been 

taken out and replaced with a new and much more 

energy systems.   These include: 

¶ new and efficient gas central heating 

¶ thermal Solar panels providing hot water 

¶ photo voltaic solar panels generating 

electricity.  The PV panels take advantage of 

ǘƘŜ ¦Y DƻǾŜǊƴƳŜƴǘ ΨCŜŜŘ ƛƴ ¢ŀǊƛŦŦΩ ŀƴŘ ǎƻ 

generate a steady income for the church.  

http://www.energysavingtrust.org.uk/scotland/Business-services/Energy-Reviews/Local-Business-Advice
http://live-est.vwtcloud.com/scotland/Business-services/In-depth-energy-advice/Small-business-loans
http://gh.cm/LMwEiT
mailto:Nick@clearserv.co.uk
www.arcworld.org/projects.asp?projectID=521
http://www.energysavingtrust.org.uk/scotland/Take-action/Communities-in-Scotland/Building-Energy-Review
http://www.energysavingtrust.org.uk/scotland/Take-action/Communities-in-Scotland/Building-Energy-Review

